
 

Message from Inspector Rob Wicks 

Date: June 2020  

Newsletter 
Welcome to the newsletter for Aylsham, Blickling, Burgh and Tuttington, Marsham, Oulton, Brampton, Buxton 

with Lammas, Frettenham, Coltishall, Crostwick, Horstead with Stanninghall.  

Crime Updates March, April, May 2020 

Offence March April May What could this entail 

Arson 1 1 0 Damage caused as a result of fire. 

Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) 0 0 3 Harassment, alarm or distress is caused in a non-crime incident. 

Burglary Business and       

Community 

1 0 1 A person commits theft in a building or structure that is not lived in. 

Burglary Residential  0 0 1 Entry and theft in a building or a structure that is lived in. 

Criminal Damage 1 7 11 A person destroys or damages property belonging to someone else. 

Domestic 10 10 10 Domestic incidents where a crime has not occurred. Parties are aged 

16 or over and have been intimate partners or family members       

regardless of sexuality. 

Hate Incident 0 0 1 Any incident where a crime has not occurred which the victim, or    

anyone else, thinks is based on someone’s prejudice towards them 

because of their race, religion, sexual orientation, disability or because 

they are transgender. 

Race or Religious aggravated 

public fear 

0 0 3 Any crime determined to have a hate element as per above. 

Possession of controlled     

substance 

2 2 4 Unlawful possession of a drug classified in class A, B or C. 

Possession of weapons 0 0 1 Unlawful possession of an article used as a weapon. 

Public fear, alarm or distress 3 6 4 Public order offences e.g. from a verbal altercation to offences just 

short of violence. 

Robbery 0 0 0 Includes a range of offences where force is used, threatened or the 

victim is put in fear. 

Theft from a motor vehicle 0 0 0 Any item stolen that was in, on or attached to a motor vehicle. 

Theft or unauthorised taking of 

a motor vehicle 

0 1 0 Any motor vehicle including those abandoned. 

Theft of pedal cycle 1 0 1 From a public place. 

Theft from a person 0 1 0 Purse being taken from a handbag, or a mobile phone from a  

shopping basket. 

 

“Welcome to this month’s newsletter. My team have been very proactive over the 

past 3 months in their policing, targeting vulnerable premises and focussing on     

disruption of persons believed involved in criminality. Common with all policing areas 

we are receiving sporadic reports relating to ASB and drug use which has led to     

Hi-visibility patrols and stop searches, thereby disrupting such behaviour. Sadly my 

team have noticed an increase in the number of persons driving under the influence 

of drink and/or drugs, if you are in any doubt, please think twice before driving, these 

actions put the lives of others at risk. In the event you witness any ASB or suspicious 

behaviour please contact us either by dialling 101 or in an emergency 999 or you 

want to remain anonymous you can contact Crimestoppers on 0800 555111”  

Local Policing     

Commander for -

Reepham, Aylsham, 

Taverham and 

Hellesdon 



 

Your local Temporary Beat Manager PC Lucas Ward 

What is Happening in your Area  

 

Point of  contact 

   Broadland Engagement Officer PC Vicky Bailey 

Follow us on social media 

@BroadlandPolice 

www.crimestoppers.co.uk 

www.norfolk.police.co.uk 

 Non Emergency: 101 

or 

SNTAylsham@norfolk.pnn.police.uk 

111 NHS  

County Council 03448008012 

District Council 01603 431133 

Parking Issues 01553 616222  

Partner contacts 

Neighbourhood Priorities  

Do you know about Courier Fraud? Do your loved ones? Fraudsters are deliberately     

targeting older and vulnerable people in our area. Courier fraud happens when a fraudster 

contacts a victim by telephone claiming to be a police officer, bank or government agency. 

A number of techniques will then be adopted in order to convince the victim to hand over 

their bank details or cash, which may then be passed on to a courier. Neither your bank 

nor the police will ever ask you to withdraw money or purchase items. Your bank or the 

police will never ask for your PIN, bank card or bank account details over the phone – 

never give these details to anybody. Neither the police nor the banks will send a courier to 

collect money or bank cards from you. Please let us know if you have received a similar 

type of telephone call or have any information about these incidents. Finally, please 

keep talking to your friends, parents and grandparents and make sure they know about 

#CourierFraud.  

Hello to Everyone, 

I hope you have all been safe and healthy during these unprecedented times. 

Hopefully you will have seen me out and about on patrol. Please do stop me and say hello, if 
you have any concerns or issues within the community please tell me. Unfortunately, my 
usual face to face engagements have been put on hold, but will resume as soon as possible.  

I have been patrolling my beat area and giving special attention to public spaces and 
recreation grounds. It has been a pleasure to meet and talk with people whilst out patrolling, 
hopefully everyone is enjoying the very good weather we are having at present.  

Whilst we enjoy the warm weather can I take this opportunity to remind residents not to leave 
valuable items on display in their gardens. Please also remember to lock your windows and 
doors when not at home and in the evenings. 

Thank you to the people who also joined in with the sunflower campaign. I have seen some 
great artwork and creative designs whilst I’ve been on patrol. I’m sure all of your efforts have 
been appreciated by many people. 

Next SNAP meeting:  TBC 

The following priorities were agreed at the last Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel meeting 

• Monitor and challenge Criminal Damage at Recreation Grounds 

• Monitor and challenge Speeding 

https://nextdoor.co.uk/city/feed/?post=17592194450206

